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July 25, 2011
OFFICE OF ENERGY PROJECTS

Project No. 2299-075 – California
Don Pedro Hydroelectric Project
Turlock Irrigation District
Modesto Irrigation District
Subject:  Scoping Document 2 for the Don Pedro Hydroelectric Project
To the Party Addressed:


The Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (Commission) is currently reviewing the Pre-Application Document submitted by the Turlock Irrigation District and Modesto Irrigation District (Districts) for relicensing the Don Pedro Hydroelectric Project (FERC No. 2299).  The Don Pedro Project facilities are located on Tuolomne River in Tuolumne County, California.  Portions of the Don Pedro Project occupy lands managed by the Bureau of Land Management Mother Lode Field Office.   
Pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) of 1969, as amended, Commission staff intends to prepare an environmental impact statement (EIS), which will be used by the Commission to determine whether, and under what conditions, to issue a new license for the project.  To support and assist our environmental review, we are beginning the public scoping process to ensure that all pertinent issues are identified and analyzed, and that the EIS is thorough and balanced.


In our April 8, 2011, Scoping Document 1 (SD1), we disclosed our preliminary view of the scope of environmental issues associated with the Don Pedro Project.  Based on verbal comments that we received at the scoping meetings that were held on May 11, 2011 in Turlock and Modesto, California, and written comments we received throughout the scoping process, we prepared the enclosed Scoping Document 2 (SD2).  We appreciate the participation of government agencies, non-government organizations, and the general public in the scoping process.  The enclosed SD2 for the project serves as a guide to the issues and alternatives to be addressed in the EIS.  Key changes from SD1 to SD2 are identified in bold, italicized type.


SD2 is being distributed to both Districts distribution list and the Commission’s official mailing list (see section 9.0 of the attached SD2).  If you wish to be added to or removed from the Commission’s official mailing list, please send your request by email to efiling@ferc.gov or by mail to:  Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 First Street, N.E., Room 1A, Washington, DC  20426.  All written or emailed requests must specify your wish to be removed from or added to the mailing list and must clearly identify the following on the first page:  Don Pedro Hydroelectric Project No. 2299-075.

If you have any questions about SD2, the scoping process, or how Commission staff will develop the EIS for this project, please contact Jim Hastreiter at (503) 552-2760 or james.hastreiter@ferc.gov.  Additional information about the Commission’s licensing process and the Don Pedro Project may be obtained from our website, www.ferc.gov, or the Districts licensing website, http://www.donpedro-relicensing.com.
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